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1. This is a large scale project with disturbance over about 8 acres to improve the Capisic Pond, primarily to retain its importance as waterbird and waterfowl habitat. The applicant is the City of Portland’s Stormwater Program Coordinator, with Woodard & Curran undertaking the engineering design role and the City managing the contract for implementation.  The proposal involves mechanical removal of existing cattails and reconfiguring the pond profile to allow planting of a more diverse range of plants. The Capisic Pond area is zoned Recreational Open Space and the area is an important natural area appreciated by local residents.
2. The applicant has already held a number of meetings with local residents and most recently held a Neighborhood Meeting on January 21, 2014 -  the notes from this meeting were received after the memo was prepared and have been circulated.  They include detailed information regarding the anticipated project implementation. The Planning office has not received any public comments.

3. The project is subject to State approvals through the MDEP, Army Corps of Engineers and Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife.  The final site plan submissions on this project will include more details of the State level reviews which are taking place in parallel with the Site Plan Review. The project is also subject to under the City’s shoreland, flood plain management and stream protection zoning and the Citys Zoing Administrator has approved the project subject to best management practices and requirements during the construction work.
4. The proposed improvements require the pond to be drained and then for truck and mechanical excavation equipment to go into the pond area via two access points on Capisic Street and two on Macy Street . The Project Team will explain the project in more detail, but the focus of the site plan review is on the traffic impacts. Tom Errico has requested additional information on the truck traffic generation -  which is anticipated to be hundreds -  and a more detailed construction management plan regarding the truck route for disposing of extra sediment, since the preferable route goes by Breakwater School.  Jeff Tarling and residents have identified trees or trees stands that should be saved and protected and DPS are concerned about maintaining safe driving conditions on Capisic Stret since the sediment will be wet. The final submissions need to address these issues.
